Winchcombe Parochial Church Council

Minutes of the Meeting held on 17th March 2022 at 7.30 pm

By Zoom
Present: Geof Adlington (GA) (Treasurer), Abbie Andrews (AA), Simon Andrews (SA) (Chair), Elizabeth Atkinson (EA), Susan Fleck (SF), Revd Mike Holloway, Felicity King (FK), Judith Skinner (JS), Rob Stone (RS), Trevor Upton (TU) (Methodist Observer), Cathy Wilcock (CW).
Apologies: Rob Davies (RD), Rosemary Hancock (RH), Rachel Murray (RM), Lizzy Watson (LW).
	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Opening Prayer: Mike Holloway said the opening prayers. 

	

	2
	Parish Profile Team Update: Discussed separately Mon 14 Mar with a formal presentation of the draft profile by the drafting team and feedback presented by the PCC.  Way ahead direction was issued by the PCC to the Profile team which has been agreed, less the proposed timetable for which Profile team feedback is awaited.  The aim remains to formally agree the Profile by 13 Apr.

	

	3
	Families & Children’s Worker Update
PCC will recall that, prior to his leaving, JPH had called together a group to investigate the possibility of employing a Families and Children’s Worker and reported on the initial meeting of the group to them in November last year.  In that report he also made it clear that he considered the work should continue into the vacancy once he had left.  The group (JS, RS, Gemma Madle of WAM and Rev Mike Holloway) have continued to meet and have now produced a draft job description for the post which is attached.  Thanks are also due to Lynne Banks who has advised us on safeguarding and safer recruitment.

In summary, it is being proposed to employ someone for the equivalent of 3 days a week for up to 3 years at a salary of up to £20,000 per annum.  This is higher than some youth minister posts pay but we are looking for someone with experience as this is a pioneering post.  JPH, in his previous report, reminded PCC that some of the proceeds from the sale of Teacher’s House are to be restricted to ministry and mission with children and young people.  Funding this post would seem to be a very appropriate way of using this money.   The scope of the post is very much as JPH outlined, emphasising making and developing links with families and with organisations in the town.

It was proposed to move forward and advertise this post both locally and at Diocesan level, with an intention to appoint someone to start in Summer, before the new school year starts.  For this to happen the PCC approved:
· the employment of a Families and Children’s Worker for 3 years,

· the job description, but asked that statements specifically referring to families within are included the “Candidate Specification”,

· and agreed to use some of the proceeds from the sale of Teacher’s House to fund this post for the 3 years (£69,000 was donated for a children's worker when Teachers House was purchased. Using these monies to fund a Families and Children's worker recognises the original intention of the donors), this to include a budget for the worker to use as well as employment costs.

	RS/Mike Holloway

	4
	Apologies for Absence: See above

	

	5
	Matters Arising from Minutes of Meeting of 17 Jan 22: 
· Magazine given point of contact for WCT (RS).

	RS

	6
	Consideration of the agenda: Nil.
	

	7
	Correspondence, News & Notices: 
· Nil

	

	8
	Coronavirus: Parish Activity Update: SA observed:
· Continual review by Leadership Group.  
· With Government reductions in constraints/practices, the St Peter’s South pews have had barriers removed, as well as NHS QR codes and signing-in sheets.  Similar arrangements have been delegated to Dep Churchwardens.
· With the national spike taking place, the barriers on every second pew in St Peter’s will be reimposed and Welcomers will be asked to mask.
	SA

	9
	Staffing & Appointments: 
· Maj Tom Hancock. It is with sadness in acknowledging Tom’s death that a place becomes vacant on the PCC (for filling at APCM), as the Dep Churchwarden for St Mary’s (SA will undertake) and as a member of the Deanery Synod (GA agreed to inform Deanery Synod).

· PCC Treasurer.  PCC was asked at last meeting to explore the option of a paid Treasurer at this meeting.  GA has created a list of tasks from which SA intends to create a Job Description (JD).  GA has identified 12hrs/week as being the hours required.  Those tasks he still has to identify as picked up outside the JD need to be agreed as to where/who should take them on; churchwardens or Parish Administrator are not the default solutions!!!!

· Winchcombe Abbey Primary School Foundation Governor.  
· Sara Collins name has gone forward replacing Tony Mason 17 May 22.  She awaits a date for interview by the school/Governors after which the Diocesan application form will be sent by SA to the Diocesan Board of Education.  
· Lynne Banks extending her time as a Governor was approved and application forwarded to Diocesan Board of Education.
	GA
GA


	10
	Finance: 

2022 Accounts to date: 
The attached spreadsheet gives the status of the PCC income and expenditure to date for 2022.  The year to date figures are in line with expectations. It is of some comfort to report that planned giving is very similar to the first 2 months of 2021. Other giving reflects a significant contribution from coffee money donations at St Peter’s plus a substantial donation from one of our congregation. The non-recurring grant was mainly from the Friends of St Peter’s for the cost of the new AV system in St Peters. The corresponding payment can be seen in Code 61- Other Major repairs/expenses.  The income looks better than it is because there is included at the moment the Marigold 2 collection standing at £680. The effect of the war in Ukraine on the UK stock market has wiped out the capital gains the PCC briefly enjoyed in its investment portfolios.
2022 Budget:
The financial forecast the End-of-Year is estimated to be a huge negative cash flow of over £75,000 on the unrestricted funds which will effectively wipe out our reserves. It is not a “budget” the Treasurer can support but the damage is already done in that the PCC is committed to the expenditure on the churches at Stanley Pontlarge and St Mary’s, Sudeley, and the organ refurbishment at St Peter’s.  RS asked GA to see whether he could look out 2 years to see longer term impacts.
Pay Review.  Parish Administrator and Directors of Music pay has not risen for at least 4 years.  The PCC accepted a recommended 5% uplift with effect 1 Apr 22.

Financial Policy Document Review.  GA to issue Read Ahead note of proposed amendments for next meeting.
Review of Charges for Outside Concerts at St Peter’s.  Although agreed by e-vote, the danger is that a particular concert organiser might well opt not to use a verger, to save them money.   Martin Gorman would not be at all happy about that as he felts that on behalf of the church he must be present to deal with any enquiries and problems which may occur.  Also, after the event, the concert people might try to say that his presence was not in fact necessary for all the time that he was in fact there or even, dispute how long he was there.  He recommends that the PCC amend their direction regarding a Verger charge simply to include his services in the fixed fee of £275.  The PCC agreed and SA will inform him.
CCLI etc Music Performance Licence.  In order to ensure we are seen to be doing our best to meet our responsibilities in this area, all future service notices etc will display our Christian Copyright Licensing International (CCLI) registered number.  Funeral Directors have been asked to do the same where they do not already show their own licensing authority.

Gas Supplier Review: GA has been asked to speak to our energy supply agent to review and shift our gas supplier for St Peter’s away from Gazprom.  This decision will be deferred until a better understanding of the cost (GA)/moral component benefits are better understood.  We know that Gazprom want to lose us, so we may be a better ‘thorn’ by staying.

	GA
SA

GA

	11
	Fabric/Churchwarden’s Update:
Read ahead notes were circulated prior to the meeting.
11.1: St Peter’s:

· On-line audio-visual (AV) provision of services: The final billing from the contractor was less than anticipated (£3,630 rather than £4,750 allocated by FoSP).  One Parishioner has gifted £1,000 to support future wider IT related works.

· Organ Repair.  Aiming to do works in Jul/Aug when lesser demand for its use.  Jane Wain (Weddings Coord) is aware. 

· Steward’s Desk Plaque.  Stewart Aylward has funded (£45) for the placing of a memorial plaque on the Stewards’ Desk to its recently deceased maker, John Bristol.

· Clock Chime Mechanism.  Simon Lainé approached SA regarding progressing the renovation and installation of the old chime mechanism in the church tower.  Simon Lainé was informed that he needed to find a sponsor to drive the project forward and seek external funding as PCC funds were unlikely to be available.  He was able to show a specialist’s report that stated that it would be possible for the chime machine to be re-installed without impact on the current practice of bell ringing; Captain of Bells is aware of this statement but remains wary.  Simon was seeking an update from a specialist but at no cost to the PCC.
11.2: Christ Church: 
· Drainage investigation by Severn Trent Water:  Investigative work conducted 22 Feb 22 but was not able to locate any pipes external to the churchyard that our drainage might have been flowing into.  Consequently, as there is no evidence that rainwater flowing through our drainage out towards the edge of the churchyard/road is backspilling back into the churchyard - and so impacting upon the integrity of the church - no benefit is seen in taking any further action.
11.3: St Michael’s:
· Restoration Update: Firm X had bought up all the wider local area's quarries less one in Stanway area.  That owner has been away so Firm X were not able to finalise a sale with him.  Firm X have since sold their quarries on to Firm Y.  A meeting was held last week and it is anticipated that the Stanway quarry owner will sell to Firm Y.  Our roofing contractor remains confident this sale will happen and, given the 6 month lead to make the tiles, our works are not likely before Autumn 22.  Weather, particularly frost, does not effect this plan and our current grants fall easily within this timeline.  Our contractor expects to ring with an update Sat 26 Mar.

11.4: St Mary’s:

· Quinquennial Review:

· Stonework repairs complete (£455).  Downpipe repairs to be done in period 25 Apr-3 May (quotation £5,012 + VAT).

· Future: Nothing significant to report.
11.5 APCM Date & Timeline.  Agreed out of meeting as:

· No later than 25 Apr: 

· PCC Sec requests reports to named individuals. 

· Electoral roll activity starts including Electoral Roll, Churchwarden and PCC election application forms identified by Parish Admin for reproduction (see 16 May).  

· Sec speaks to Jennifer Soltau (Electoral Roll Officer) to understand her requirements.

· 4 May: Deadline for reports to Sec.

· 9 May: Sec chases those report writers who have not made deadline!

· 11 May: Sec and Parish Admin confirm all paperwork is in.  Parish Admin organises printing and formatting and notifies in next (12 May) Spotlight that ballot boxes etc (see below 16 May details) will be available in St Peter's.

· 16 May: Parish Admin issues e-Report to Parish.  CW puts out:

· Ballot boxes and application forms placed in St Peter's for elections as CW and to PCC, and Electoral Roll applications.

· 20 paper copies of Report (and 5 large print versions) for those who cannot be sent e-versions.

· 29 May: Annual Meeting & APCM following St Peter’s 10.30 Service. 

11.6 SPC Photocopier Contract Renewal.  Vision, who supply our service contract for the copier, are offering to extend the service contract on the same basis for a further 6 months from the expiry date of June 2022.  The PCC accept the recommendation as we know what it costs us – the same as it does now - and it gives us time to see if we have a new incumbent by then to see if they have views on amounts of printing etc that could influence the copier or agreement we should end up with.  The Parish Administrator then proposes to take time putting together a proposal on whether to seek a new service agreement or leasing option
11.7 Burial Ground Consecration: nothing significant to report.

11.8: Parish Churchyard Burial/Interment Policy: 
Burials: The Diocesan Registrar confirmed that the constraints proposed at the last meeting relating to St Michael’s (those living in old Stanley Pontlarge parish or with a particular connection to church) were not viable. However, there was mileage in constraining those who live outside the Parish of Winchcombe and words are being looked at to cover this which could be applicable Parish-wide.

Interments: Again, for St Michael’s, interested parties have been asked to better define a detailed geographic area where ashes may be placed.  However, a recent planned interment of ashes hastened the need for a regularised system to be initiated and SA marked an area accordingly for the receipt of said ashes.  Interested parties accepted a proposed 0.5x2m area as a fixture (this could take some 16 interments).  It would be proposed that the lose interment of ashes is a Parish-wide norm, rather than the use of a softwood container.  This eases issues regarding others’ ashes be added later to a particular plot.
11.9 Fabric Committee: Nothing significant to report.
11.10 Electronically Agreed Subjects Since Last Meeting:

· 17 Jan 22 PCC Meeting Minutes.

· Vacancy Timetable: Section 11 Meeting 13 Apr; Candidate Shortlisting Meeting 13 Jun; Interviews 30 Jun.

· APCM (29 May) & Timetable.
· Review of Charges for External Organisations’ Concerts in Churches.
· Lynne Banks Extension as Foundation Governor.

· 
	

	12
	Vacancy: SA. 
· The programming of Parish-wide services and leads for them is in place up to Aug.

· The timetable up to the interviews has been agreed:

· Parish Profile (PP) Completion by 12 Apr:

· Wed 13 Apr (7.30pm in St Peter's): Section 11 Meeting led by PCC's Lay Chair (attendance includes PCC, Archdeacon, Area Dean and suspended Team Parish reps) to agree:

· the Parish Profile.

· appointment up to 3 members of the Parish to be PCC's representatives regarding candidate interviewing.  Other 2 suspended Team parishes to elect 1 additional each.

· agree advertising way forward.  The Archdeacon will draft an advert on behalf of the appointing bishop and will copy the reps in and consult them before it is finalised. 
· decide whether Section 12 meeting (for Bishop or Patrons to raise issues about Profile) required.

· Fri 13 and 20 May: advertising in Church Times newspaper.

· From Fri 13 May: advertising on Church Times website and Gloucester Diocese website.

· Mon 30 May (10am): closing date for applications.

· Mon 13 Jun (7.30pm in St Peter’s): candidate shortlisting meeting.

· Thu 30 Jun: Interview of candidates (Bishop of Tewkesbury as Chair; location tbc).

· Bishop of Tewkesbury will offer the chosen candidate the appointment formally and, as a rough rule of thumb, the announcement of acceptance takes place a month later, with some 3 months before the candidate arrives noting the possible need to extract themselves from their current appointment.

· PCC’s representatives at Interviews.  The PCC were asked to consider and be prepared to nominate 3 x candidates to represent the PCC at the candidate shortlisting meeting and interviews.  RS recommended at least one should be a churchwarden, and GA stated he was prepared to be considered.

	All



	13
	Worship: 
Double Eucharist position delivery starts at St Peter’s from 20 Mar.
	

	14
	Children and Families
Mike Holloway will meet with volunteers to discuss a way forward on 22 Mar.  There are now 10 people showing interest in reviving Messy Church from both within and outside the congregation.

	

	15
	Pastoral Care Team
· The Pastoral Care Team met on Thu 6 Jan when JS distributed a simple manual which she had complied. It contained material on the qualities of a Pastoral Visitor plus 'dos & don'ts' when pastoral visiting and other information from the training day in Nov. 

· As the team only numbers eight members it was decided, that as a general rule, only those at a point of need when a crisis or change of life situation had occurred would be contacted and asked if they would like a visit. It was acknowledged that already many members of the congregation already keep in touch with many of those who are now unable to attend services and this would be encouraged to continue.

· It was also acknowledge that there is an obvious synergy between the Home Communion Team and the Pastoral Care Team as those receiving Home Communion will have a regular monthly visit from a member of the church community. They would only be referred to the Pastoral Care Team if there was a sudden serious change in their circumstances.

· Lynne Banks is overseeing issues of safeguarding and confidentiality.

· A poster referring to the Pastoral Care Team will be displayed on the notice board at the back of the church and a mini version will go in the Parish Magazine.


	

	16
	Diocesan and Deanery Synod Feedback
· No meeting since last PCC meeting.

	

	17
	Winchcombe Churches Together (WCT):

WAM/Med Centre & Winchcombe Coordination Group.  Now titled the Winchcombe Community Network.  Its first meeting was 1 Feb with wide interest (Note: no WCT, Methodist or Encounter):

The key outcome of the meeting was to agree future quarterly or bi-monthly meetings that were open to any organisation or group within Winchcombe that wanted to come along would be beneficial as a space where:

· Updates can be given by each group where new services/activities/events can be highlighted and/or current challenges/gaps can be raised.

· Conversations can then be had where potential collaborations/ideas can be shared.

· The aims of these being to:

· Aid communication between different organisations and groups in Winchcombe in a way that doesn’t overstretch our already stretched capacities.

· Raise awareness of services and sources of help so that we can signpost our community more effectively.

· Facilitate resource sharing, identifying where organisations and groups can help each other by sharing assets and/or jointly work together.

· Promote community cohesion &amp; seek to include under-represented groups within this Network.

Some of the initial ideas of the visible outcomes our community might benefit from were:

· Community Transport services eg, individual transport but also group minibuses.
· Central community resource/signposting service/point of referral.

For the next meeting, invitation will be widened to other interested groups with a meeting time after school so that representatives from Winchcombe Youth Council can attend.
Easter Activities: RS reminded all about the advertised Julian of Norwich broadcasts.  WCT were also organising Easter lunches, and an Easter Trail in support of Winchcombe Abbey Primary School.

Status of Methodist Church Building in Winchcombe.  The Methodist Church building is likely to close but decisions they make on that are subject to a raft of agreements which must go through circuit, district and synod and so no confirmation or timings are possible to make at this stage or indeed for a while to come.  However, Revd Jayne Webb was able to firmly say that the Methodist church is definitely NOT closing and will continue to be a strong presence in the town and a number of exciting opportunities are being actively discussed. 

	

	18
	Teacher’s House: As agreed by e-vote the offer of £310,000 by Mr and Mrs Morrison was accepted and the solicitors of both parties have received the Memorandum of Sale.  JS will report back as this progresses.

	

	19
	Safeguarding Update: 
· Nothing serious to report.

	

	20
	Magazine: 
· CW had been invited to attend the opening of Winchcombe School’s new sports hall.  She has interviewed the new headmaster who is keen to engage with community groups 
· After Note: Bishop Rachel has now announced she does not want adults will accompany her to Winchcombe School visit so the statement made at the PCC meeting that follows is cancelled. SA noted that JS was accompanying Bishop Rachel on the visit to the school on 23 Mar (JS suggested that a magazine rep also accompanied and CW said she would confirm).
· SA and Shelley were meeting the headmaster to discuss the fete and choir. CW also reminded that Sue Proctor was a Governor at the school.

	

	21
	Eco Group: 
Heating of Parish Buildings: 
· After agreeing to be the PCC’s focus regarding the boiler, heating, lighting research project, specifically for St Peter’s but with relevance to our other buildings. he also took on the task looking at options at other locations that best reflect St Peter’s situation and size.

· Some progress has been made in so far as he now hold the results of another church’s survey looking at options across the country.  This is helpful at a time when electricity and gas prices are going up at a frightening pace. We are being encouraged to increasingly consider energy conservation, and reduce CO2 in response to climate change.  These are difficult issues for church buildings which have large single glazed windows and high ceilings.  

· These comments are made against a backdrop of St Peters having an elderly and inefficient gas boiler and hot air blowers which do not compare well with the warm central heating in our homes.  In short we need heating systems that heat people not just space.

· We do have some good news in so far as we have solar panels on our church roof. As part of our enquiries we need to consider whether the power these produce can be saved for later use rather than being discharged to the national grid.  It may also be possible to purchase cheap rate electricity during the night for consumption later in the day.

· There are lots of issues to look at but it may be the dramatic improvements in battery power for electric vehicles have implications not just for domestic heating but also for heating our churches.  

· Before we bring in specialists to further advise us on the way forward, it is going to be very helpful to learn what research and actions have already been taken by other churches faced with similar problems.  With this in mind we have produced a heating questionnaire to ask churches elsewhere about their problems, and solutions.  A copy is available from Mark Mulley in the Parish ffice.   Parishioners are asked to forward this to PCCs, family, friends, acquaintances elsewhere to ask for their help and assistance, or let RS know who to contact.  Completed questionnaires will be sent to the Parish office, and the results collated to advise the PCC on the way forward.


	RS



	22
	Events: 
Fund Raising: 
· Following on the previous PCC meeting and a subsequent discussion RD had with SA & JS, attach is a draft overview of confirmed/potential fundraising events for 2022 going into 2023.  The PCC is seeking people to lead them, particularly the last 3 noted in late Dec 22/early 23.
· With reference in the previous meeting to certain events being conditional on having a hospitality team in support; with the PCC’s thanks, Gaye Kimber has stepped up to help coordinate and former members of the hospitality team have been canvassed by Lesley Davies about engaging once more and many have responded positively.  The Davies’ will meet with Gaye 24 Mar to firm up contacts etc, with the Pudding Evening specifically in mind.  In the meantime, any comments/further ideas/offers of support will be welcomed by RD.

Bishop Rachel’s Deanery Visit (23 Mar).  Wide invitation has been sent to the Parish via Signpost  to attend a gathering hosted at St Michael’s, Bishops Cleeve.

Big Jubilee Post Service: Whilst the PCC has agreed not to do a specific Parish special event, they did agree to a simple gathering after the 10.30am service on Sun 5 Jun to include an invitation to other churches by RS via WCT.
Winchcombe Festival of Music and Arts (WFMA) 2022.  WFMA has confirmed the event as 15-18 Sep.  Organisers have been informed of weddings, services etc already booked in for them to consider when they will use St Peter’s as a venue for the Art Trail and a concert.


	All
RS

	23
	Business from:
St Peter’s, Winchcombe: Nil.
Christ Church, Gretton:
· Services are taking place on the second and fourth Sundays, but with a much-reduced congregation – an average of ten attending.
· The clock had its annual maintenance on 10 Feb; after the job was completed it was discovered that the clock was still mis-chiming.  The technician returned the same day; it was still mis-chiming at 1, 2 and 3 o’clock so it was decided that the hour chiming mechanism be allowed to run down so that it would only chime the quarters, as the technician said that the only way to correct it was to dismantle the clock and take it to their workshops for repair.  This was obviously not feasible.  However, at some point (and probably the same afternoon) the clock stopped.  Smith of Derby was contacted and SF was told that because we had reported the fault within two weeks, the work was under guarantee and a more experienced technician would come out to investigate.  This occurred on 3 Mar; this technician corrected the fault and assured SF that the clock was chiming correctly.  It has since kept reasonable time.

· A Rogation Walk is planned by a villager for Sunday 22 May.  It was hoped that this would start at the church, but it has been decided that the village hall is a more central and convenient location.  I have asked the organiser to emphasise in the publicity for this that the walk will be immediately after the church service that morning, and to encourage villagers to attend.  It will be followed by a Ploughman’s Lunch in the village hall.

· Christ Church has been involved in planning for village celebrations for the Jubilee Weekend.  A Thanksgiving Service will be held on Sun 5 Jun, followed by refreshments.  A Flower Festival is being arranged for the four days of the weekend, with floral and memorabilia displays depicting the Queen’s reign.

St Michael’s, Stanley Pontlarge: 
· Monthly services have been going on well, with reasonable attendance (greater than 10, fewer than 20). Some of the regular attendees, who seem to have new post-Covid difficulties with transport, need help with travel in safety to the church. 

· The funeral service of Major Tom Hancock was held on 23 Feb. Revd Michael Hand took the service. 

· Discussions are continuing about the management principles for the churchyard with members of the congregation and community. 

St Mary’s, Sudeley: Nothing significant to report in addition.
Steward’s Report: Lynn Gorman reported the Stewards expression of their great sorrow at the loss of Tom Hancock. His eye for detail and expertise will be sorely missed by us all. His contribution to Church life was unmeasurable.  As public confidence recovers, the Jan and Feb visitor numbers do indicate a gradual increase: 249 UK visitors, 2 Japan, 3 United States, 2 China, 2 Mexico, 2 Germany.

Members of the PCC will be aware that there are many vacant slots in the current Stewards’ rota. This means that the above figures are far from portraying an accurate picture.  The visitors greeted by our Stewards have, by their positive comments, shown their appreciation for the warm greeting they receive.

We do need more Stewards! We would like to thank Pam Mitchell, her sister Wendy and Carol Bristow who have been involved in making the monks. These little people have contributed a steady stream of cash for Church funds, and the Stewards enjoy watching the faces and reaction of visitors.


	

	24
	Any other Business:

· GA noted that the independent examiner has completed her examination of PCC’s 2021 accounts and it is due to be finalised by Mon 21 Mar.

· RS noted:
· Preparation for the pilgrimage to St David’s, Pembrokeshire on w/c 17 Jun was going well.

· The Oberammergau event 1-8 Jun was struggling with numbers (7).
· SA raised the following:
· Utilities Contracts: after some confusing conversations with Gazprom over contract renewals and future changes in service provision, SA asked GA for details of our utility providers and the contract renewal dates to expand the collective knowledge base.
· Rachel Murray Leaving Present/Party.  Rachel has asked to lead the 22 May 10.30am service in St Peter’s.  PCC agreed this was a good time to formally say goodbye at the end of her training and Assistant Curacy.  It was considered that a bring and share lunch would be appropriate.

	GA


	25
	Dates of Future PCC Meetings: 16 May; 18 Jul; 19 Sep; 14 Nov.  All at 7.30pm.  Venue tbc.
	

	26
	The meeting closed at 9.30pm with All saying the Grace.
	

	Approved: _______________________________________________Date: ____________________


Attachment:

1.
Families and Children’s Worker for the Parish of Winchcombe.

2.
2022 Accounts to date.

3.
2022 Budget.

4.
Potential Events List.

Attachment 1
Job Description


Job Title: Families and Children’s Worker for the Parish of Winchcombe.

The Parish of Winchcombe (https://www.winchcombeparish.org.uk) would very much like to deepen and widen its links with families, young people, and children within our community, and expand our ministry to these groups.  There are great opportunities here for someone with experience of working with families & children to demonstrate ideas and vision.


Employed by: Winchcombe Parish Church.

Working hours: 3 days per week to be worked flexibly by agreement, initially for a period of 3 years.  Some evening and weekend work is likely to be required.  A shared, warm office is available for the successful candidate.

Salary:  Up to £20,000 (subject to negotiation). £33,300 FTE per annum.  Expenses will also be payable subject to clearance by the line manager.

Context

Winchcombe Parish’s Vision is summarised as "Growing in God, growing the family of God" which includes our desire to help people learn about and deepen their faith in order to help bring that faith to others in our community.  We are committed to making more of the opportunities we have for mission and, in particular, developing our outreach to children, young people, and young families.

Our congregations:   The Church of England parish of Winchcombe has four churches, of which the largest is St Peter’s in Winchcombe.  The others are in the villages of Gretton and Stanley Pontlarge, and also in Sudeley Castle on the edge of Winchcombe.  In addition, there are close ties with a number of small churches in villages slightly further afield.  The Parish also has good links with other local churches through Churches Together.  Whilst the town of Winchcombe has a broad spread of ages, those attending our services tend to be drawn from the upper end of that spread with many of them retired.  This is a concern for the church leadership and its members.  We now wish to look at new ways of reaching out to young people.  We have a strong choral tradition and our excellent choir has a tradition of attracting young people to sing.  We are in the process of restarting Messy Church once a month, and a weekly toddler group meets once a week in St Peters.  We also have strong links with our local church school - Winchcombe Abbey Primary School, regularly leading collective worship for them in St Peters, and also take assemblies at Gretton Primary School.

Liaison & Partnership:  We would encourage the successful candidate to participate in children’s and youth work networks, and attend appropriate training as agreed with the Line Manager during regular supervision.  Part of the role for this post will be to develop and evaluate projects working in partnership with WAM Youth.  We All Matter (WAM) Youth (https://www.wamyouth.org.uk/ ) is a local Christian charity which helps develop youth services, runs a youth club, and has strong connections with Winchcombe's secondary school.   Their work includes 1:1 support through its mentoring service; outdoor education and drop-in chat sessions.

Duties and Responsibilities:

Because this is a pioneering role, the role and its responsibilities will develop over the period of the appointment.  However, we expect them to include: 

· Networking and building up links with individuals, families and organisations.

· Developing partnerships, especially with WAM, our schools and pre-schools.

· Helping to identify creative new opportunities.

· Connecting with existing church communities.

· Growing our capacity to work with children and families and building a team to support this.

· Leading youth worship.

Candidate specification:
· Experience of working with children and/or young people.

· Commitment to young people and an understanding of the factors affecting their lives 

· Good communication, listening and interpersonal skills, with the ability to establish good relationships with a range of people 

· Patience, tolerance and flexibility 

· Organisational skills, and the ability to manage own work. 

· The ability to treat young people's concerns with respect, tact and sensitivity, whilst remaining helpful.

· Good IT and social media skills.  

· Due to the need for the job holder to help children and young people explore the Christian faith this role is restricted to applicants who can demonstrate a Christian faith in accordance with the provisions of the occupational requirement (Equality Act 2010, pursuant to Schedule 9, Part 1).
· Commitment to the protection and safeguarding of children, young people and vulnerable adults.
· Car ownership, and the ability to drive, would be highly desirable.

Qualifications: Candidates who are qualified youth workers or equivalent would be preferred but those with experience of working in this area and strong skills who are prepared to undertake lay ministry training would also be considered.

Safeguarding: St Peter’s follows a safer recruitment process and an enhanced DBS safeguarding check will be required for this role.  The person appointed will be expected to work within the policy and procedures of the Parish Safeguarding Policy, which is based on the House of Bishops’ Safeguarding Policy ‘Promoting a Safer Church’ and the ‘Parish Safeguarding Handbook’.  The person appointed will also be required to attend relevant safeguarding training.
Probation:  Six months.  After successful completion, this 3 year part time appointment will be confirmed. (Subject to successful grant funding applications, this appointment may be extended for a further period.)

Holidays: 15 days (25 days FTE) paid holiday per year by agreement, in addition to bank holidays. 

Responsible to: The PCC (Winchcombe Parochial Church Council) with Rev Mike Holloway acting as line manager on behalf of the Priest in Charge of the parish.
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10

12
13
14
15
17
21
22

30
31
32
33

Description

Total planned giving

Other collections at services

Other Giving & Donations - Non-Recurring
Special Appeals

Gift Aid Tax receipts under direct Stewardship
Legacies received

Non-Recurring Grants

Fund Raising Events

Dividends & Interest

Income from Properties

Net Parochial Fees Income

Bookstall, Magazine etc

Income from other Church Activities
Service Fee Reimbursement by DBF

Other Income

Total Income

Fund Raising Costs

Donations/Grants to Charities & Mission Giving
Parish Share

Salaries & Wages

34,35 & 3 Clergy and Other Expenses

37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47 & 48
49
55
58
59
60
61

Local Mission and Evangelism Projects
Children/Youth Work costs

Insurance costs

Cleaning costs

Minor Repairs/Routine Maintenance
Administration costs

Other Church Expenses/Provision of Services
Churchyard Maintenance

Flowers

Music costs

Utilities (incl Heat, Light and Water)

Costs of Trading

Service Fee Remittance to visiting Minister
Sundry Expenses

Major Repairs/Redecoration to Church Building
Major Repairs/Redecoration to other properties
Othger major repairs/expenses

Total Expenses

Net Surplus/-Deficit to date

Unused Grants for Stanley P works

Unused donations for St P organ fund

Actual surplus/ deficit to date

Budgeted Deficit for 12 monthsto 31 December 2022

Unrestricte Budget for Budget for

d
£
11572.46
649.01
2007.88
630
2542
0
3750
0
760.32
600
499
2739.7
0
0
861.48
£26,612

0

0
-20910
-2443
-20

0

-460
-2918
-930

0

-586
-455
-1,216
-3,630
-£39,249

-£12,638
-£25,714

-£6,665
-£12,638

Qtrl

16,250
1,500
1,500

0
4,250
0

250

0

688

0
1,000
3,000
0

500
750
£29,688

0

0
-20,909
-3,308
-100
-100
-200
-3,875
275
-625
-500
-438
-400
-100
-675
-2,750
-1,188
-500
-550
-1,500
-1,125
-625
-£39,141

-£2,075

year
£

65,000
6,000
7,000

0
17,000
0

250
6,000
2,750
3,000

10,000

6,000

50

2,000
4,500
£129,550

-400
-2,400
-83,634
-13,230
-500
-400
-800
-12,500
1,100
-2,500
-2,500
-1,750
-1,600
-200
-2,650
-10,000
-4,750
-2,000
-1,500
-26,500
-1,500
-2,500
-£172,714

-£43,014
-25714
-6665

-£75,393

St Peters
Gretton
Sudeley stone
SudeleyPipes
Stanley P

3000
2,000
500
6,000

15,000

26500
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Code Description

Total planned giving

Other collections at services

Other Giving & Donations - Non-Recurring
Special Appeals

Gift Aid Tax receipts under direct Stewardship
Legacies received

10 Non-Recurring Grants

11 Fund Raising Events

12 Dividends & Interest

13 Income from Properties

14 Net Parochial Fees Income

15 Bookstall, Magazine etc

17 Income from other Church Activities

19 Reimbursement of costs by other Parishes
22 Other Income

Total Income
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30 Fund Raising Costs
31 Donations/Grantsto Charities & Mission Giving
32 Parish Share
33 Salaries & Wages
34,35 Clergy and Other Expenses
37 Local Mission and Evangelism Projects
38 Children/Youth Work costs
39 Insurance costs
40 Cleaning costs
41 Minor Repairs/Routine Maintenance
42 Administration costs
43 Other Church Expenses/Provision of Services
44 Churchyard Maintenance
45 Flowers
46 Music costs
47 & 4 Utilities (incl Heat, Light and Water)
49 Costs of Trading
58 Sundry Expenses
59 Major Repairs/Redecoration to Church Building
60 Major Repairs/Redecoration to other properties
61 Other major repairs/expenses
Total Expenses

Net Surplus/-Deficit to date

Unused Grants for Stanley P works

Unused donations for St P organ fund

Actual surplus/ deficit to date

Budgeted Deficit for 12 monthsto 31 December 2021

Budget for  Budget for 2022 Budget
Actual 2021 2020 2021 proposal

£ £ £ £
64,734 81,250 68,367 £65,000
4,157 9,850 9,500 £6,000
7,562 6,400 6,000 £7,000
2,858 0 0 £0
18,353 23,000 17,700 £17,000
12,701 0 £0
28,000 250 250 £250
8,399 4,000 3,500 £6,000
3,033 2,250 2,500 £2,750
8,310 10,100 12,000 £3,000
6,873 8,000 10,000 £10,000
6,384 3,850 4,400 £6,000
20 0 100 £50
0 1,000 500 £0
4,788 5,000 4,250 £4,500
£176,172  £154,950 £139,067  £127,550
-509 -500 -235 -£400
-2,830 -6,000 -2,400 -£2,400
-78,900 -78,900 -78,900 -£83,634
-8,016 -9,250 -10,000 -£13,231
-2,510 -4,000 -2,370 -£500
-809 -1,000 -325 -£400
-552 -750 -890 -£800
-11,473 -11,500 -11,865 -£12,500
-991 -2,200 -1,100 -£1,100
-6,241 -5,000 -3,000 -£2,500
-4,478 -4,000 -2,500 -£2,500
-1,611 -2,000 -1,750 -£1,750
-1,418 -1,500 -1,500 -£1,600
-243 -600 -200 -£200
-8,175 -9,250 -9,700 -£2,650
-3,831 -9,000 -8,500 -£10,000
-4,734 -2,800 -4,650 -£4,750
-4,548 -250 -2,250 -£1,500
-12,856 -7,000 -9,000 -£26,500
-1,043 -7,000 -500 -£1,500
-2,911 -1,200 -5,000 -£2,500
-£158,678 -£163,700 -£156,635 -£172,915
£17,494 -£8,750 -£17,568 -£45,365
-£25,714 -£25,714
-£6,665 -£7,665

-£14,885

-£8,750 -£17,568 -£78,744

St Peters
Gretton
Sudeley sto
SudeleyPip
Stanley P

3000
2,000
500
6,000

15,000

26500
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PCC potential fundraising events 2022/23

Pudding  Open Choir  ParishFete, Book sale ~ WFMA Son&  Chritmas  Curry  Progressive
evening, Gardens, Concert, 020722 2022, TBC events, Lumiere,  Fayre,  evening,  Supper,
06'0522, 12'0622, 24'0622 Sept'22  04'1122 10'12'22. early2023,  Spring
TBC confirmed? TBC TBC 2023, TBC
Events

mResource/Effort  MPotential Revenue
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